
Once again our May Production 

was a success with audiences 

enjoying two nights of musical 

entertainment.  Our choice of 

the music of Rodgers and Ham-

merstein to commemorate the 

death 50 years ago of Oscar 

Hammerstein went down very 

well.  We had fun and I believe 

they also did. 

Thank you everyone for making 

it a success; here’s to the next 

one!   

Talking of which, if anyone has 

any ideas for the next May Thing 

start thinking of them now ready 

for after the panto. 
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What do you get  if you 

cross a football team 

with an icecream? 

Aston vanilla! 

What tea do footballers 

drink? 

Penal - tea (penalty)! 

What lights up a football 

stadium? 

A football match! 

Why are babies good at 

football? 

They’re good at drib-

bling! 

Why was Cinderella 

kicked off the football 

team? 

Because she ran away 

from the Ball! 

 

 

JOKES 

With a football theme 

This year’s AGM is to be held on 

Friday 16th July at 7:15pm at 

the WI hall in South Cave. 

Please bring something to put on 

the refreshment table and some-

thing to drink as there will be a 

Beetle Drive after the meeting. 

There will be a chance for any 

member to air their views at the 

meeting and bring any ideas for-

ward.  It is also the time when 

any existing committee mem-

bers can decide if they want to 

stand down from the committee 

and if anyone does then it is a 

chance for someone else to re-

place them.  Junior committee 

members Rob and Maddie will be  

coming off the committee this 

year as a) they are now both eli-

gible for adult membership and 

b) they will both soon be off to 

university!  Therefore, there are 

two junior committee places va-

cant for our older juniors. 

THE ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 



SUMMER EVENTS 

Neil is organizing some Sum-

mer events to keep us all to-

gether before we start re-

hearsals for the pantomime.   

One of the events is to be a 

BBQ, Sunday 5th September, 

time and venue to be an-

nounced at the AGM. 

He is also organising theatre 

trips and nights out at the 

pub!  He will e-mail as many 

as possible so if you haven’t 

already done so, please let 

him have your e-mail address.   

If anyone has any other ideas 

for nights out or things we 

can do through the summer to 

keep us in touch with one an-

other then please let Neil.  If 

you are willing to organise 

something then let him know 

that too. 

holiday 

tummy 

bug never 

gets you! I 

also hope 

that you 

are not 

stranded in airports or ferry 

I hope all of you that are off 

on Summer holidays will en-

joy them.  Have fun and come 

back safely; we need you in 

the panto! 

Don’t forget the sun tan lo-

tion; don’t drink too much 

and I hope that the dreaded 

terminals; that everything 

goes as planned; your lug-

gage gets to wherever you 

are going at the same time as 

you and that your camera 

never runs out of batteries! 

Sharon 

And finally…………………. 

which Neil and I are looking 

into within the next few 

weeks.  Audition dates will be 

announced at the AGM and on 

the website.  Audition pieces 

will be available at the BBQ.  

If you are not able to be there 

contact me and I will get an 

audition piece to you or turn 

up on the audition night when 

there will be copies there. 

2011 PANTOMIME 

Following our outstanding 

success of Cinderella we will 

soon be having auditions for 

our next pantomime.  Yes, it 

really is that time of year 

again; where does the year 

go to!? 

I have suggested that we do 

Bobby’s Egyptian Adventure 

again this year but with a new 

title and a bit or re-writing, 
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